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Wolf Township Supervisors – Regular Meeting – November 14, 2022 
 
 
The Wolf Township Board of Supervisors Regular Meeting was called to order at 

7:00pm by Chairman, Dean Barto at the Township Building.  Supervisor’s attending was 

David Thomas, and Gregg Clayton.  Jennifer Mausteller-Secretary attended the 

meeting. 

 

 

Visitors:  Bill Edner- Water Authority, Richard Marsh – Sewer Authority, Dan Dorman- 
Hughesville EMS 
 
Dan Dorman- Hughesville EMS services is in discussion to possibly join with local 

Municipalities for a 24/7 EMS services. There are concerns going forward. 

 

~  The Hughesville EMS is receiving an award on Thursday, November 17, 2022 @ 
1:30pm. 

 
 
 Minutes:  A MOTION was made by David Thomas, seconded by Gregg Clayton to 

approve the Regular Meeting minutes October 10, 2022. Motion Carried. 
 

 
REPORTS OF OFFICIALS AND COMMITTEES  
 
Code Enforcement:       Monthly report distributed to the Board.     

Planning Commission:   

A MOTION was made by Gregg Clayton, seconded by David Thomas to approve the 

90-day Extension for William Brown Subdivision/ Lot Add On. Motion Carried. 

A MOTION was made by David Thomas, seconded by Gregg Clayton to approve the 

90-day Extension for ELSD- Land Development. Motion Carried. 

An updated Stormwater Ordinance is being reviewed. 

Solicitor 

 

Roadmaster:    

1. A MOTION was made by Gregg Clayton, seconded by David Thomas to accept 

the bid of $925.00 from John McCarty through Municibid on the sale of the 10ft 

SNOW DOGG Plow. Motion Carried. 
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Sewer Authority Report:       
 

1. Mr. Marsh reported that Muncy Creek has approached them again to take over 

the sewer line. The Sewer Board does not feel it is in the best interest to take 

over the lines.  

2. NO RATE INCREASE FOR 2023. 

 

Water Authority Report:  
 

1. Bill Edner reported that everyone on Blue Sky has agreed, and documents are 

being prepared to extend water lines.  

2. The Borough Council was set to hire a new Water Secretary on 11/14/2022. 

3. NO RATE INCREASE FOR 2023. 

 

OLD BUSINESS:      
 

 
NEW BUSINESS:  

1. A MOTION was made by David Thomas, seconded by Gregg Clayton to adopt 

the 2023 Budget with no tax increase. Motion carried. 

2. A MOTION was made by Gregg Clayton, seconded by David Thomas to exempt 

Michael Hacker from the Pumping Cycle. It will be reevaluated in 3 years. 

Motion Carried. 

3. In search of a new member for the Zoning Hearing Board. 

4. Penn Dot prepared a list of Bridges to be repaired throughout the Township in 

the next few years. The township has requested a meeting on all bridges to 

receive more details. 

MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS:     

 

 

FINANCIAL REPORT 
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A MOTION was made by Gregg Clayton, seconded by David Thomas to approve the 

Treasurer’s Report and Payment of Bills.  Motion carried. 

  

 

A MOTION was made by David Thomas, seconded by Gregg Clayton to adjourn at 

7:38PM.  The vote was unanimous.     
 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Jennifer Mausteller 

Secretary/Treasurer 


